HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Sims Room, 11th Floor

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, September 25, 2007

5:30 pm

As revised at October meeting
In attendance were:

Chris Gleissner, Eugene L. Keyser, Dave Webster, Doug Zehner, Cindy McConnell, Bethany Gravell, Carla Madison, Paul Benington, Charles Brantigan, Brad Bull, Michael Henry, Rick Wells, and Scott McFadden.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.  The minutes were read and approved with a correction on the last page under San Rafael Report that it is Kent rather than Dent Strapko.
Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center Report:

Doug Zehner reports that administration is planning to gravel the dirt parking lot on the east side of High Street.  The longer term plan is to convert that into a formal parking lot sometime next spring with appropriate attention to irrigation and to landscape requirements.

The problem with the blowing dirt from Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children’s site is more problematic.  The area was hydroseeded last year, but the grass didn’t take due, in part, to the hot weather.  As far as Mr. Zehner can tell, there is nothing that can be done in the winter season, but he assures the organization that it will be reseeded in the spring and will be irrigated so that the grass will survive.  This should decrease the blowing dirt.

Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children will probably begin construction next summer.  Interior construction will start in January.  It is estimated that the exterior work will take approximately 22 months to complete.  Appropriate permits will be sought from the City in the spring.

Children’s Hospital Redevelopment:

Parcel A, west of Ogden Street:  There have been ongoing discussions between the San Rafael Neighborhood and Trammell-Crowe Residential and Cherokee to come up with a reasonable plan for redeveloping parcel A.  The last such meeting took place the night before the Forum meeting, and generated a flurry of activity through the day.  A copy of the final draft of the memorandum is filed with the minutes.  In essence, the H-2 bulk plane will be largely respected behind the New Terrace.  There will be a private alley connecting to Ogden Street which will be accessible only to the New Terrace, the duplex, and the three story townhouses planning to be built on the corner of 20th and Ogden, facing onto 20th.  The townhouses will be built to a standard that will allow them to be “condominiumized.”  If there are problems with trash collection referable to the New Terrace and to the townhouses, the new development will take care of the trash.  The H-2 regulations largely govern the interface with the New Terrace and the condos.  That will decrease the height of the garage significantly and the overall project will be 3-5 stories high.
The group congratulates Paul Benington and his colleagues, as well as Rick Wells and Scott Johnson at Trammell-Crowe Residential, and the Forum support this proposed plan along with the request for an alley vacation and rezoning to R-4-X.

East of Ogden Street (St. Joseph Hospital):  This will be included in the demolition guidelines which have been provided for the area west of Ogden Street.  St. Joseph Hospital is still in the due diligence stage, and Cherokee is thinking about developmental restrictions on that land as well.  Cherokee notes that it can be responsible for the demolition guidelines during the demolition phase on the Children’s site, but it reluctant to accept responsibility for the construction which will be done, presumably, by St. Joseph Hospital.  St. Joseph Hospital plans to work with the neighborhood in the same fashion as Trammell-Crowe Residential worked with San Rafael, but believes that, since the hospital has a much wider impact, that the Hospital District Urban Design Forum should be the organization to be dealt with rather than an individual neighborhood group.

San Rafael Report:

Paul Benington reported on what is included and what is not included in the O-D-9 overlay zone.  There has been a fee waiver from the City, and the application is to be filed.  There was a consensus among the members of the Forum that this O-D-9 application should be approved.
Date for the November and December Meetings:

Mike Henry is planning to invite the new head of the Denver Housing Authority to meet with us the last Tuesday in November, providing that we are having a meeting on that date.  Unlike many years, the last Tuesday in November occurs after Thanksgiving Day.  While the Chairman may not be present for that meeting, the group sees no reason to cancel that meeting.  As for the December meeting, it will be canceled unless there is some business that needs to be brought before the group, in which case, it will be probably be rescheduled.

The suggestion was made that we invite the CEO of St. Joseph Hospital to come to our next meeting to discuss the plans for the redevelopment of Children’s Hospital.
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairmen, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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